MARION TREE BOARD MINUTES
March 9, 2016, 7:00 A.M.
Thomas Park Safe Room


ROLL CALL:	Chair Scott Hansen, Pam Munro, Marilyn Tormey, Sunshine McDonald, Tom Ryan

ABSENT:  	John Hager, Mark Sanderson

STAFF:  	Mike Carolan, Mike Cimprich, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:  	Rich Patterson (Winding Pathways), Rick Smith (Breeden Tree Service), Greg Wildebour (MidAmerican Energy)


Minutes
Moved by Munro and seconded by McDonald to approve the February 10, 2016, Tree Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report
The financial report was received and filed.  No activity this month.

Public Input
Greg Wildebour representing MidAmercian Energy stated they support local community tree canopies by relocating gas mains to protect trees or stay clear of tree drip lines.  Wildebour announced the City of Marion was awarded the Trees Please! grant and presented the $1,000 award to Carolan.  Carolan thanked Wildebour and MidAmerican Energy and stated the grant would provide funding for the street tree replacement program.

Faulkes Heritage Woods Assessment Management Plan Presentation
Rich Patterson, Winding Pathways LLC, presented information regarding Faulkes Heritage Woods.  He explained the history of the land, how it came to be owned by the City and the property was named after the family who originally owned the land.  Patterson stated that the 110 acre parcel is bound forever and protected as a conservation easement with the Iowa Natural Heritage Foundation.  Currently the only developed feature is a foot path.  

Patterson’s proposed plan focuses on managing Faulkes Heritage Woods for long term ecological health and expanded human recreation.  Items include managing the footpaths, cultivating relationships with neighboring properties, utilizing volunteers for ecological restoration efforts, conducting burns, reintroducing extirpated wildflowers, and managing deer.

Faulkes Heritage Woods Assessment and Management Plan Review and Approval
Moved by Tormey and seconded by Ryan to table consideration of the Faulkes Heritage Wood Assessment and Management Plan for approval until the next scheduled board meeting.  Hansen stated this will give the Board time to review the plan.  All in favor, motion carried.

2016 Tree Bids Review and Approval
Bids for trees were received from Peck’s Green Thumb Nursery and Garden Shop (Cedar Rapids), Ever-Green Landscape Nursery (Cedar Rapids), and Fleming Nursery (Cedar Rapids).  Culvers Lawn and Landscape (Marion) did not return a bid. Moved by McDonald and seconded by Tormey to accept the bids for trees from Peck’s, Ever-Green, and Fleming to obtain the best price available for 2016 planting projects.  Munro asked about trees grown in tree bags.  Cimprich explained the drawbacks of obtaining trees in grow bags; often they create more work because the tree and root system are larger and heavier.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Hansen reported that he has already ordered some trees from Ever-Green and Peck’s for plantings in 2016.

Significant Ash Trees (Starry Park and Ascension Park)
Hansen, Tormey, and Ryan looked at the ash trees in Starry and Ascension Parks.  They found the trees in Ascension Park are crowded and are not providing beneficial shade.  There are three trees at Starry Park which provide shade and are in good health.  Cimprich agreed that the trees at Starry are better trees and are appropriately placed.  Hansen suggested being pro-active and removing the non-significant trees at the two parks and plant replacement trees.  Cimprich recommended not treating the trees in these parks this year, but begin removing the non-significant trees.

The Board will meet next month at Starry Park for the regular meeting to inspect the ash trees and determine which ones are significant.  

Tree City USA Awards Luncheon
Tormey, Munro, and Cimprich will be attending the awards luncheon in Des Moines on April 7.

2016 Arbor Day – April 29
A planting site will need to be selected for the Arbor Day Celebration.  Cimprich will present few sites to consider at the next meeting.

Munro left at 8:30 a.m.

Receive and File
A letter of resignation was received and filed from John Hager who moved out of Marion.  The Mayor accepted his resignation at the March 3 Council meeting.

Other
Carolan shared information about the Monarch Zone project.  Marion will join the Cedar Rapids Parks Department’s initiative to increase pollinator habitat by 1,000 acres in and around Cedar Rapids.  Hansen asked if some plantings which attract butterflies could be put in along the waterway at the cemetery.  Carolan said planting areas are being determined. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Staff noted that a large cottonwood tree was removed at Thomas Park last month.  It was losing branches and deemed a hazard.  The tree was estimated to be 180 years old.

The Arborist Tech II position has been posted and applications will be accepted until March 18.

Board Discussion Time
None.

Adjournment
Moved by Tormey and seconded by McDonald to adjourn the meeting.  All in favor, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:45.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday, April13, 2016, 7:00 a.m. at Starry Park.  



						
						____________________________
						Marilyn Tormey, Secretary
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